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Public Safety Realignment Act of 2011 (AB 109) Grant Guidelines 

 

SUMMARY 

 

The Public Safety Realignment Plan for Monterey County was developed by the local 

Community Corrections Partnership (CCP) and approved by its Executive Committee and 

Monterey County Board of Supervisors. 

  

DISCUSSION 

 

The Public Safety Realignment Act of 2011 shifts responsibility for low-level offenders and 

parole supervision from the state to the counties. The state will continue to incarcerate offenders 

who commit serious, violent, or sex crimes, but the counties will supervise, rehabilitate and 

manage lower-level offenders. Local authority is extended to three new populations: a) specified 

non-violent, non-serious, non-sex offenders (“non-non-non”), who will no longer be sent to a 

state prison, but could serve time in jail and/or be supervised by Probation; b) eligible offenders 

who, after their prison sentence, will be managed by Probation under the new Post Release 

Community Supervision Program (PRCS); and c) parole violators who did not commit a new 

crime.  

 

The Public Safety Realignment Plan promotes the design and implementation of a system of 

“community-based punishment” utilizing evidence-based correctional sanctions and 

programming other than jail incarceration. Intermediate sanctions include Electronic Monitoring, 

flash incarceration, community service, participation in residential and outpatient treatment 

programs, and educational and vocational training services. This represents a balanced approach 

that combines offender case management based on classification of recidivism risk, alternatives 

to detention, jail management and local incarceration, and evidence-based rehabilitative and 

treatment services for individuals under PRCS, Mandatory Supervision, and high-risk 

probationers. 

 

BASIC GUIDELINES 

 

Both parties agree to follow the guidelines of AB 109 as set forth in the legislation and in the 

guidelines and interpretations by the California Board of Corrections. It is understood between 

the parties that AB 109 funding is intended to be used prior to June 30, 2026, and that all 

expenditures of funds must adhere to the guidelines contained in that legislation.   

 

It also is understood that the Probation Department bears oversight responsibility for 

administration of this grant and must monitor each participating agency’s adherence to mandated 

guidelines.  

 

If the appropriated grant funds are discontinued or otherwise become unavailable to County 

during the term of the Agreement or any extension thereof, County shall have the right to 

terminate this Agreement by giving CONTRACTOR written notice of such termination at least 

thirty (30) days prior to the effective date of the termination. 


